

**Board of Directors** 

PRESIDENT **Keith Atkins** Murphy USA Inc.

PRESIDENT ELECT Evelyn Green GBC Minerals, Ltd

SECRETARY
Casi Nichols
Spur Services LLC

TREASURER **Philana Thompson**Merrion Oil & Gas Corp

IMMEDIATE PAST
PRESIDENT
Terry Ligon
L Chem Tech Company Inc

PARLIAMENTARIAN **Marilyn Carter** 

CENTRAL REGION
DIRECTOR
Shelly McCool
Taylored Services, LLC

NORTHEAST REGION DIRECTOR **Shelly Hildebrant** Miller & Cook, LLP

SOUTHEAST REGION DIRECTOR Susan Miller

WEST REGION DIRECTOR Christina Forth FFAF Cargo Christina Forth West Region Director 14 Camelot Avenue, Leduc, AB T9E 4M3 780-887-0450

christina4th@gmail.com

Welcome to March, not sure where February went.

Regional Meeting is coming up next month in Abilene, Texas. It is going to be a great time. The GAC Audra Horton and committee members have been working hard to get things organized for our attendance. Presidents, please ensure you have your Credentials form for regional meetings sent in.

Changes to the ADDC Bylaws, approved at last year's convention, should be incorporated into your club bylaws. Please check to make sure this has been done.

I have also been working hard on the new website. We have linked clubs' websites to the ADDC website. If you have not given me the contact in your club, please do so. Remember the ADDC Website is a work in progress. If you see anything that needs to be changed or added, please let us know.

Convention planning is being finalized and details should be sent to membership soon.

The Budget and Planning Meeting was completed in 1 day this year in Tulsa, OK. We started at 8 am and were completed by around 9 pm. Lots of items were discussed and will be presented in the highlights report which should be out to members shortly.

The operating and convention budgets are in the black.... we are going in the right direction. Things are looking positive!

ADDC has been working hard on several projects, one of them being the Strategic Planning for the Association. This will also be presented shortly.

It is exciting to see the changes in the regions and how the groups are working so well together. Creative ideas and care and long hours are keeping this Association thriving and moving forward. I wanted to thank all of you, who step up to help. Thank you.

Christina Forth West Region Director